
fundraiser, instead of our Team Fickes    
participation in the LifeGift Second Chance 
Run, we are doing something different this 
year to help bring awareness to the need for 
organ donation. Join Team Fickes 
and LifeGift to Celebrate Life and register 
as an organ donor at the NE Courthouse on 
July 29 and GIVE the GIFT OF LIFE! 

 

Several of our Northeast Tarrant                     
municipalities held elections this past              
Saturday, May 7. Congratulations to the 
following municipal election winners! I 
look forward to partnering with you to serve 
our constituents: Bedford ï Roy W. Turner, 
Council Place 5; Colleyville ï Richard 
Newton, Mayor; Tammy Nakamura,             
Council Place 1; Bobby Lindamood,              
Council Place 2; Euless ï Tim Stinneford, 
Council Place 1; Eddie Price, Council Place 
3; Haltom City ï Stephanie Davenport, 
Council Place 6; Hurst ï Richard Ward, 
Mayor; Trasa Robertson Cobern, Council 
Place 4; Keller ï Eric Schmidt, Council 
Place 4; Richland Hills ï Beverly Wil-
liams, Council Place 4; Trophy Club ï 
Greg Lamont, Council Place 5; Watauga ï 
Hal Gerhardt, Council Place 1; Brandon 
Krausse, Council Place 2; Westlake ï 
Laura Wheat, Mayor. Congratulations to 
Keller Mayor Mark Mathews for winning 
the recall election.  

 

Continue on with the remainder of the 
Northeast Newsletter for highlights on 
Grapevine -  Colleyville Independent 
School District Superintendent Robin Ryan, 
Meals on Wheels, Inc. of Tarrant County, 
Tarrant County Public Health, Improved 
Mobility for Economic Development, The 
Bankhead Highway in Texas, Northeast 
Tarrant County Cities Summer Guide,                   
Older Americans Month, and area                   
transportation updates.  

 

Remember to join my staff and me                 
this Friday, May 13th for Coffee with the            
Commissioner at the Northeast Court-
house. This is a great opportunity to              
network and visit with your County                   
government! I look forward to you                     
stopping by! 
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Spotlight - Dr. Robin Ryan,                      
  GCISD Superintendent ........................... 
 

Precinct 3ôs Summer Fun Day  
  Save the Date! éééééééééé. 
 

Precinct 3 Maintenance News éééé..  
   

Improved Mobility = Economic  
  Development for NRH and Hurst ........... 
  
Tarrant County Public Health éééé... 
 

Meals on Wheels, Inc. of Tarrant County  
 

Empowering Seniors - Save the Date! é.. 
 

Northeast Tarrant County  
  Employee Recognition ééééééé 
 

A Historical Moment In Time -  
  Bankhead Highway éééééééé. 
 

Summer Fun in NE Tarrant County Cities 
 

Senior News ééééééééééé.. 
 

 Transportation Updates ééééééé. 
  
Calendar of Events ééééééééé 
 

Contact Information éééééééé.. 

      May is all about    
employee appreciation 
around Precinct 3 and 
Tarrant County. We 
honor our employees 
every year with lunch-
eons at each of our 
Precinct 3 locations 
including the North-
east Courthouse, 

Northeast Maintenance Center, and           
Southlake Town Hall. We also participate 
in the big Employee Appreciation Day  
Celebration, held downtown at the Tarrant 
County Administration Building. Thank 
you to Tarrant Countyôs Credit Union for 
their sponsorship of these luncheons!  

  

There is much to celebrate with our 
great employees that are dedicated to their 
positions and service to the county. Visit 
page 7 for a list of some of our employeeôs                
accomplishments this year!  

 

 I am so proud to announce that Theresa 
Parsons, Assistant Precinct Administrator 
for my office, was the recipient of the    
Administrative Excellence in Government 
or Public Service Award at the Fort Worth 
Admin Awards on April 26th at the Fort 
Worth Convention Center. Among the five 
finalists, she was chosen the most deserving 
of this distinguished honor. We appreciate 
her hard work over the past eight years! 

 

Older Americans Month is observed in 
May, and since one of my initiatives as a 
Commissioner is serving our senior popula-
tion. We are gearing up for our 8th Annual 
Empowering Seniors Expo which will be 
held on Friday, October 7, at First Baptist 
Church Euless ï Campus West. We are 
currently accepting applications for         
sponsors and exhibitors and will be opening 
participant registration soon. Keep                 
informed on event updates at 
www.empoweringseniors.com. 

 

Save the date for Precinct 3's               
SUMMER FUN DAY benefiting the            
United Way of Tarrant County and              
sponsored by Tarrant County's Credit            
Union. Join us for a cookout and much 
more on Friday, July 29, at the Northeast 
Courthouse! In addition to the United Way 

                   Commissioner Gary Fickes                                Tarrant County - Precinct 3 
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COFFEE WITH THE  
COMMISSIONER 

 

Friday, May 13, 2016   
 

 7:30 a.m. to 9:00 a.m.  
Start your day with us!  

                   

Northeast Courthouse 
645 Grapevine Hwy., Ste. 200 

Hurst, Texas 76054 

Question: With the current presidential race taking place between the  
Democrats and Republicans that seems to be broadcast almost 24/7, see if 
you can answer this question:  
 

Which president held the first televised news conference?  
 

Answer on page 8. 

 www.mhmrtc.org 
      

     817-569-4300 

See page 10 

SAVE THE DATE!  
 

 United Way Fundraiser é.....  Jul 29 
Empowering Seniors 2016é. Oct 7 

http://www.tarrantcounty.com/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tarrant-County-Commissioner-Gary-Fickes/133066700187671
http://www.empoweringseniors.com/
http://www.empoweringseniors.com/
http://www.empoweringseniors.com/
http://www.mhmrtc.org


                   Northeast Newsletter -ÁÙ ςπρφ                                                                                                                                                                            6ÏÌÕÍÅ ωȟ )ÓÓÕÅ σ  |  0ÁÇÅ ς 

to develop a strategic plan, LEAD 2021, 

which stands for Leading Excellence-

Action Driven. Guided by four core              

objectives: 
 

¶ Preparing students to be college and   

career ready 

¶ Harnessing technology for learning 

¶ Fostering citizenship and mutual respect 

¶ Building community involvement 
 

Under the vision of LEAD 2021, and 

with the support of a strong and innovative 

staff, the district is creating an innovative 

environment where students are                       

encouraged to seek a higher level of             

learning including: 
 

¶ Implemented a 1:1 technology initiative 

at all elementary schools. 

¶ Developed special programs including 

STEM Academies, the ASPIRE                       

Academy for gifted and talented students, 

and two-way dual language programs. 

¶ Created a Technical Education and                

Career Center (TECC). 

¶ Offered flexible opportunities for                  

students with a virtual school, iUniversity 

Prep, and The Collegiate Academy at 

Tarrant County College, where students 

may earn both their high school diploma 

and an associate's degree. 
 

These are just a few examples of                   

how GCISD honors a long-standing                 

 

 
 

What do you do for fun? I enjoy                
attending sporting events and family              
time. I also enjoy going on dates             
with my wife, it just takes some planning 
with our busy schedules. 
 

Favorite Movie? ñThe Shawshank         
Redemptionò (I have been to Zihuatanejo.) 
 

Favorite Restaurant? There are so many 
places that I enjoy eating at all over town, 
but I love Costa Vida. 
 

Favorite vacation spot? Grand Cayman.  
I love the clear water. 
 

Last book read? ñIn Praise of American 
Educators and How They Can Become 
Even Betterò by Dr. Richard DuFour.  
Currently, our district and campus admin-
istrators are reading this book as well. 
 

People would be surprised to knowé 
That my fifth-grade teacher paddled me  
the last day of school. She was mad. It  
hurt. I deserved it. 

 

 
       

   Dr. Robin Ryan 

       Superintendent 

Dr. Robin Ryan joined GCISD as Super-

intendent on June 15, 2010, and has lived in 

Grapevine with his family since 1995. His 

wife, Dr. Cindy Ryan, is Associate Minister 

at First United Methodist Church of          

Grapevine. They have three children: 

daughter, Daryl, is a graduate of Grapevine 

High School and Texas A&M and is now a 

speech-language pathologist for the Santa 

Fe ISD; son, Reed, is a graduate of Grape-

vine High School and Texas A&M and is a 

teacher and coach for Prosper ISD; and their 

youngest son, Graham, is in the 11th grade 

at Grapevine High School.  

With more than 30 years in education, all 

in Texas, Dr. Ryan, 53, earned his Bachelor 

of Science degree from Texas A&M           

University, Master of Education degree 

from Midwestern State University in           

Wichita Falls, and Doctorate degree from 

the University of North Texas. He also 

served 20 years in the Army National Guard 

and Reserves, retiring as a major in 2004.  

Not long after Dr. Ryanôs arrival in 2010, 

GCISD began working with the community 

commitment to educational excellence               

for all children. The district continues               

increasing the level of rigor in classrooms 

to address expectations of the community 

and better prepare all students for success 

in college and their future careers. GCISD 

continues to be a destination district of 

choice for families. 

 

Save the Date 

Friday, July 29, 2016 

Precinct 3 United Way Fundraiser 
Northeast Courthouse Community Room 

LifeGift to Celebrate Life at the Northeast Courthouse - Help us raise awareness and hope for the more than 120,000 
men, women and children across the country waiting for lifesaving organ transplants ï and countless others waiting for             
tissue donations. 

 

Register as an organ donor at the Northeast Courthouse on July 29th and receive a special event t-shirt! 

www.tccu -tx.com  
 

817-884-1470 

Hamburgers or Hot Dogs, Chips,  
Dessert and a Drink $8.00 

 

                                     Sponsored by Tarrant Countyôs Credit Union 
(All proceeds go to United Way of Tarrant County) 

 

Door Prizes - Silent Auction Items                  

https://www.tccu-tx.com/
https://www.tccu-tx.com/
http://unitedwaytarrant.org/


  

Interlocal Projects  
 

These projects are a cooperative effort between the county   

and cities to complete needed rehabilitation and reconstruction 

projects on city streets. The city provides the material funding, 

and the county provides the labor and equipment to perform the 

work. Projects we have completed or scheduled for this spring/

summer include:  
 

Eden Road (North Richland Hills) - Reconstruction  (Completed   

   March 2016) 

Bedford Road (Bedford) - HMAC Overlay (Completed March 2016) 

Hurstview Drive (Hurst)  - HMAC Overlay (Completed March 2016) 

Melbourne Road (Hurst) - HMAC Overlay (Completed March 2016) 

Bandit Trail (Colleyville) - Reconstruction (Completed March 2016) 

Yates Drive (Hurst) - Reconstruction (Completed April 2016) 

Lowrie Road (Colleyville) - Reconstruction (Completed April 2016) 

Reagan Road (Colleyville) - Reconstruction (Completed April 2016) 

Redondo Drive (North Richland Hills) - Reconstruction (Completed  

   May 2016)  

Keller Hicks Road (1) (Fort Worth/Tarrant County) - Reconstruction  

   (Scheduled May 2016) 

Bedford Road (Colleyville) - Reconstruction (Scheduled May 2016) 

Shady Oaks Road (Southlake) - Stabilization (Scheduled June 2016) 

Keller Hicks Road (2) (Fort Worth) - Reconstruction (Scheduled June/  

   July 2016) 

Keller Haslet Road (Fort Worth) - Reconstruction (Scheduled July/Aug  

   2016) 

Bourland Road (Keller) - Reconstruction (Scheduled Aug/Sept 2016) 

Popplewell Road (Richland Hills) - Reconstruction (Scheduled Sept    

   2016) 
 

   Additionally, in May, we will have issued a call for projects to  

the cities within Precinct 3 to start the budgeting and planning 

process for the fiscal year 2017. 

 

 

Precinct 3 Tarrant County Projects  
 
 

Roadways or segments of              

roadway completed in                     

unincorporated Tarrant County. 
 
 

Styles Lane - Reconstruction  

   (Completed April 2016) 

Lowrie Road - Reconstruction    

   (Completed April 2016) 

Reagan Road - Reconstruction  

(Completed April 2016) 

Keller Hicks Road - Reconstruction (Scheduled May 2016) 

Bonds Ranch Road - Widen & Overlay (Scheduled Jan-June 2016) 

Bonds Ranch Road (Part) - Base Repairs & HMAC Overlay  

   (Scheduled Jan & May 2016) 

Avondale Haslet (Part) - Base Repairs & HMAC Overlay (Scheduled   

   Jan & May 2016) 

Avondale Farms Road - Reconstruction (Scheduled July 2016) 

Hickory Creek Drive - Base Repairs & HMAC Overlay (Scheduled  

   July 2016) 

Copper Canyon Drive - Base Repairs & HMAC Overlay (Scheduled  

   July 2016) 

Ridge Country Road - Base Repairs & Resurface (Scheduled May &  

   Sept 2016) 

Sky Ridge Road - Base Repairs & Resurface (Scheduled May & Sept  

   2016) 

Ridge Country Court - Base Repairs & Resurface (Scheduled May &  

   Sept 2016) 

Haslet Court - Base Repairs & Resurface (Scheduled May & Sept 2016) 

Texan Court - Base Repairs & Resurface (Scheduled May & Sept 2016) 

Northwest Court - Base Repairs & Resurface (Scheduled May & Sept  

   2016) 

Kella Court - Base Repairs & Resurface (Scheduled May & Sept 2016) 

Parks Court - Base Repairs & Resurface (Scheduled May & Sept 2016) 
 

   Your safety and the safety of our crews are of the utmost        

importance. Please be patient, drive slowly through the            

construction zone and be keenly aware of the large equipment 

and personnel working to make these improvements for you.   

      As the summer approaches and the spring rains start to thin, we have a full                 
construction schedule of projects planned to complete within the next several 
months. One of our big county projects this year is the completion of the turn lanes 
on Bonds Ranch Road. Roadway construction of the turn lanes at Willow Springs 
was completed last summer before the opening of the new NWISD V.R. Eaton           
High School. This year we are extending the turn lanes to provide access to the             
Van Zandt Farms and Fossil Creek Estates Subdivisions. We just completed the  
extension of the bridge at Big Fossil Creek and should have the remaining roadway 
work completed by early June. 

   Additionally, this spring we will start preparing the right-of-way for utility              

relocations along Willow Springs Road north of Avondale Haslet. After utility          

adjustments are completed this fall, we will begin construction to add shoulders to 

this segment of the roadway and a turn lane at Avondale Haslet.   
 

In the meantime, we have a full schedule of county and interlocal projects: 

Precinct 3 
Maintenance Center News 

Article courtesy of Richard Schiller, Director of Field Operations 

Pictured is an interlocal     

project with the City of              

Colleyville for Bandit Trail.  

Lowrie Road 

Bandit Trail 
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   In North Richland Hills, 
the recent completion of  
the North Tarrant Express 

has made a widespread positive impact on 
our business community. Sales tax              
revenues along the NTE have quickly           
exceeded pre-construction levels, and the 
project has been a catalyst for new                 
development and redevelopment through-
out the highway corridor. The intersection 
of Rufe Snow and I-820 is now home to 
Chipotle Mexican Grill, Winco Foods, and 
Taco Cabana and will see more                    
commercial  development in the coming 
year. The improved roadway has also            
aided in the sale and development of      
previously vacant or underutilized proper-

Improved Mobility = Economic Development 

North Tarrant Express DFW Connector 

ty, such as the former Home Depot Expo 
building which will soon open as Total 
Shooting Sports in Summer 2016.  
With NTE construction complete, the 
City will now begin improvements on 
other major arterial roads to further                    
enhance travel around NRH. This month, 
construction will begin on Rufe Snow 
Drive north of Mid Cities to add lanes                  
in each direction and improve traffic               
signalization and pedestrian access.                      
These improvements will enhance traffic 
flow, provide better access to existing 
businesses, and encourage new business 
growth on undeveloped land. This project 
is estimated for completion in early 2018.  
   Improvements to two intersections 
along Davis Boulevard are also in the 
works at Mid Cities and Smithfield. The 
project at Mid Cities and Davis will              
provide additional turning lanes to reduce 
traffic backup during peak hours.                 
Additionally, the Smithfield Road             
connection to Davis will be relocated to 
the existing intersection of Davis and 

Bridge Street to improve safety and traffic 
flow by providing signalization for drivers  
entering Davis from Smithfield. These 
projects will also aid in the development 
of undeveloped land on all sides of these 
major intersections. Roadway projects, 
both local and regional, always have a 
major impact on economic development, 
as they enhance connectivity and traffic 
flow. 

Article courtesy of Craig Hulse, CEcD 

Director of Economic Development        Rufe Snow Drive Expansion 

Davis Boulevard at Mid Cities             
Boulevard Intersection Expansion 

   It seemed like a long time             
coming when TXDOT was   
finally able to announce that the 
much needed expansion of what 

came to be called North Tarrant Express 
was going to commence. Then came the 
shock that there was over 300 parcels of 
land that TXDOT would begin to work 
with on right-of-way acquisition to clear 
the way for all the additional lanes. Each 
month, as the negotiations for land               
progressed, it became more and more           
evident that many new, exciting                
opportunities were presenting                        
themselves. In Hurst, ten businesses were 
displaced, but six of them were able to find 
new homes in the City like Starbucks 
Coffee and CiCi's Pizza. In some cases 
there were partial parcel takings and land-
lords worked together to put remnants  
together that would create enough land 
where new buildings were welcomed. The 
transformation began and in Hurst, its  
busiest intersection of Precinct Line and 
the highway, where most of the highway 
lined businesses were, became more       
attractive than ever. This intersection 

maintained the highest traffic counts along 
the 13.5 mile stretch. 

 To properly market the new                              
opportunities, the city branded its most 
prominent intersection as the "50-yard 
line" helping drive home to potential   
retailers that Hwy 121/183 and Precinct 
Line offered the "best seats in the house". 
Numerous 30-year old or older buildings 
were taken down and replaced with many 
new restaurants with their latest prototype 
design and architecture. They offered area 
as well as regional consumers many new 
restaurant choices and reasons to stop and 
shop in Hurst. Examples include Dairy 
Queen, Golden Chick, In-N-Out              
Burger, Pollo Tropical, Potbelly               
Sandwich Shop, Subway and Pei Wei 
Asian Diner. Landmark Hurst restaurants 

were able to               
enhance their              
presence by              
relocating to newly 
constructed restau-
rants offering a more 
attractive look and 
layout with even 
greater seating              
capacity like 
Abuelo's Mexican                 
Restaurant and the Outback                         
Steakhouse. 
The net impact was twelve additional 
new businesses offering a greatly             
enhanced look and total transformation             
of the cityôs most prominent intersection! 
And the 40% additional vehicle capacity 
that the expanded highway created is             
already allowing these businesses                   
extremely high sales volumes, making 
business owners and consumers happy. 
 They now can enjoy one of the areaôs 
most significant redevelopment projects in 
its history. 

Article courtesy of Steve Bowden,  
Executive Director of Economic Development 
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Pollo Tropical 

Pei Wei Asian Diner, 
Golden Chick and             
Outback Steakhouse 

http://www.nrhed.com/
http://www.hursttx.gov/index.aspx?page=116


 

 
 

 

Meals On Wheels, Inc. of Tarrant  

County is excited to announce the           

opening of their new meal production            

and distribution center, located at 5740 

Airport Freeway in Haltom City. The new 

63,500 sq. ft. facility gives the agency the 

capacity to meet the anticipated 75%   

increase in services in the next 15 years. 

ñItôs an exciting day  for Tarrant County 

seniors,ò said Keith Harrison, Manager of 

Marketing and Communications for Meals 

On Wheels. ñMany people are surprised 

to learn that we currently serve close to 1 

million meals per year to our homebound 

elderly and disabled residents. Tarrant 

County is in the midst of a tremendous 

population explosion, and of course, the 

Baby Boomer generation is entering the                       

planned by a 

registered, 

licensed dieti-

tian, and 

meets 1/3 of 

the daily           

nutritional            

requirements 

established by the State of Texas.   

 Meals are delivered Monday through 

Friday by caring volunteers. It takes just 

over an hour, just one day per week, to 

deliver meals in a location that is                      

convenient to your home or office. In           

addition to home-delivered meals, the 

agency provides professional case                 

management, diabetes screening and            

intervention programs, nutrition education 

and counseling, a medication management 

program, and companion pet meals for 

those who need assistance feeding their 

beloved pets. 

Supporting Meals On Wheels is an easy 

and meaningful way to give back to the 

community. If you are in need of services, 

or would like to donate or volunteer to 

deliver meals, visit mealsonwheels.org           

or call 817-336-0912.  

Article courtesy of Barbara Lundgren, 
V.P. of Marketing and Development 

stage of life where many people 

need help preparing a nutritious 

meal for themselves. Over the 

next few years we will have to 

produce an additional 750,000 

meals each year just to keep up 

with the demand.ò 

   The Meals On Wheels Board  

of Directors felt that the most 

feasible and cost-effective             

solution was to construct a new 

facility. ñWe have always had 

overwhelming support from the communi-

ty,ò Harrison said, ñand this project was no 

exception. We set out on a nearly $15              

million capital campaign just five years                

ago, and believe it or not; we were                         

approximately 90% funded before we ever 

broke ground. Thatôs a real testament to the 

generosity of the people of Tarrant County.ò 

Home-delivered meals are available to 

those who are homebound for any length           

of time, are physically or mentally unable to 

prepare a nutritious meal for themselves, and 

have no one to help them on a regular basis.  

Some people may be recovering from an 

illness or hospital stay and will only be              

on the program for a short period. Others 

have a long-term need and will be on the 

program on an ongoing basis. Each meal is 

 

Article courtesy of Kelly Hanes 
Sr. Public Information Officer 

Tarrant County Public Health (TCPH) 

works to assure, protect and promote the 

overall health and well-being of our county 

residents. That includes remaining                  

constantly vigilant of and responding to 

health threats. Itôs a 24/7/365 job. Health 

promotion is also a goal of the department 

and it starts with educating our residents.  

 

   Some of the education  

opportunities include: 

Live Tobacco Free             

Tarrant County is a free             

program to help residents quit smoking 

and tobacco use. The classes are offered at 

various locations. You can participate by 

calling 817-321-4976. 

The Women, Infants and Children 

(WIC) nutrition program helps pregnant 

women, new mothers, and young children 

eat well, learn about nutrition and stay 

healthy. WIC provides services to                       

pregnant, postpartum and breastfeeding 

women, as well as infants and children 

under the age of five. All WIC services  

are free to county residents who qualify. 

Call 817-321-5400 for assistance. 

Chronic diseases like diabetes,                            

hypertension, and chronic obstructive lung 

disease must be managed to help prevent 

complications. The Health for Me self-

management class provides tips on diet, 

exercise, medication management, and  

other areas to help our residents learn what 

they can do to improve their situation. 

Find a class in your area by calling 817-

321-4976. 

Tarrant County               

residents over the                   

age of 60 can take            

advantage of the free 

and award-winning               

A Matter of Balance 

program designed to 

help residents manage 

falls and increase activity levels.                      

Interactive sessions help reduce the fear of 

falling and teach participants new                     

exercises to increase strength, flexibility 

and balance. Learn more about the classes 

in your area by calling 817-321-4976.  

 
http://access.tarrantcounty.com/en/public-health 

Tarrant County Public Health 

Meals on Wheels, Inc. of Tarrant County 
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http://mealsonwheels.org/
http://access.tarrantcounty.com/en/public-health.html?linklocation=supermenu&linkname=Public%20Health
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8th Annual  

Friday,  
October 7, 
2016 

Over 150 wonderful exhibitors! 

Over 125 amazing volunteers! 

Over 2300 attendees! 

Exciting entertainment! 

Fabulous food booths! Informative workshops! 

Professional health screenings! 

Bardley Benefits               Colonial National Mortgage               TEX Rail              US Memory Care          Vascular Medicine Institutes 

Kindred Rehabilitation Hospital of Arlington            Oceans Behavioral Hospital               United Way/Area Agency on Aging of Tarrant County          

                             

Presenting Sponsors 

Platinum Sponsors 

Gold Sponsors 

Silver Sponsors 

Bronze Sponsors 

     Cigna-HealthSpring                     Moncrief Cancer Institute             Riverside Inn at Fossil Creek 

 

Republic Services Courier-Journal    HEB News      Keller Citizen   

SAVE THE DATE!  

THANK YOU TO OUR 2015 SPONSORS 

http://www.texashealth.org/landing.cfm?id=109
http://www.star-telegram.com/
http://seniorific.com/
http://www.baylorhealth.com/PhysiciansLocations/grapevine/Pages/Default.aspx
http://www.seniorsguide.net/
http://www.officedepot.com/storelocator/tx/hurst/office-depot-2333/?cm_mmc=GMB-_-2333-_-Website-_-NS
http://www.mhmrtc.org/
http://web.unthsc.edu/
http://theseniorvoice.com/
http://bardleybenefits.com/index.html
http://www.colonialnationalmortgage.com/index.asp
http://www.texrail.com/
http://www.usmemorycare.com/lp-usmc-brand?st-t=adwords&gclid=CKK69OmHpMcCFdUXHwod7oUNzQhttp://www.usmemorycare.com/lp-usmc-brand?st-t=adwords&gclid=CKK69OmHpMcCFdUXHwod7oUNzQ
http://vascularinstitutes.com/
http://www.khrehabarlington.com/
http://oceansfortworth.com/
http://www.unitedwaytarrant.org/aaa
http://www.thecec.org/
http://www.bcbstx.com/
https://www.tarrantcu.org/
http://trinahealthntx.com/
http://www.lucasfuneralhomes.com/
http://www.jameslwest.org/
http://www.att.com/
http://www.cigna.com/medicare/cigna-healthspring
https://www.moncrief.com/
http://www.koelschseniorcommunities.com/memory_care/Fort_Worth_TX/zip_76137/koelsch_senior_communities/10013
http://www.usmdinc.com/
http://www.kaamradio.com/
http://northhillshospital.com/
http://bedfordtx.gov/
http://www.jpshealthnet.org/
http://www.republicservices.com/
http://www.6stones.org/
http://www.firsteuless.com/
http://www.oncor.com/EN/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.star-telegram.com/news/local/community/courier-journal/
http://www.star-telegram.com/news/local/community/hurst-euless-bedford_news/
http://www.star-telegram.com/news/local/community/keller-citizen/
http://www.empoweringseniors.com/


 

   Every May, Tarrant County honors their employees with celebration luncheons to show their appreciation.  

To all of our employees, thank you for your dedication and service to the citizens of Tarrant County!  

   All Employee Appreciation Day luncheons are provided by the Tarrant Countyôs Credit Union. Thank 

you TCCU for your support and sponsorship!                                                                                      817-884-1470          

www.tccu-tx.com 

 
 
 
 
 
Sergeant John 
DeAngelis, with 
Tarrant County           

Constable,  Precinct 3, was 
promoted to Chief Deputy            
in March of this year. John 
has been with the Precinct 3 
Constableôs office for              
three and a half years and 
welcomes the new responsi-
bilities of this position.  

Promotion 

Retirement 

 

Dewey Mikel 
         

        Precinct 3  

               Maintenance Center 
 

Congratulations on 24 Years 

of Service to Tarrant County! 
 

We wish you all the best  

in your retirement! 

30 Years of Service 

Theresa Parsons, Assistant  
Precinct Administrator for 
Commissioner Gary Fickes, 
was recognized April 26th at 
the 3rd Annual Fort Worth  
Admin Awards as the recipi-
ent of the Administrative 
Excellence in Government  
or Public Service Award.    

Award  

Devin Wenske, Community 
Outreach Coordinator for 
Commissioner Fickes, gradu-
ated with a Master of Public 
Administration Degree from 
the University of Texas at     
Arlington in December 2014. 
She also recently completed 
the Tarrant County Leader-
ship Class and will be    
graduating from Leadership 
Fort Worth Leading Edge at 
the end of May.  

Graduate/Leadership 

 

Amanda Key, Office       

Administrator for Precinct 3 

Maintenance Center,           

completed her Bachelor of 

Science Degree in Business 

Management from the              

University of Phoenix in 

September  2013.   

Graduate 

Chris Slatick, Equipment 

Operator V for the Precinct 3 

Maintenance Center                

completed the Tarrant            

County Leadership Class                 

of 2015.  

 

 

Leadership 

            
            Ren® Smith 

 
                  

Operations Manager for the 

CSCD Northeast,  Northwest,             

and Southeast Field Service 

Units and Staff  Development         
 

Congratulations on 30 Years 

of Service to Tarrant County! 

Congratulations Chief  

Deputy John DeAngelis! 

25 Years of Service 

 

     Patricia     

     Medley 
 

                  

  Motor Vehicle Specialist II,  

with the Tax Office at the 

Southlake Town Hall.           
 

Congratulations on 25 Years 

of Service to Tarrant County! 

25 Years of Service 
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Promotion 

Retirement 25 Years of Service 

Promotion 

Retirement 

                   Brett  
                     Harper 
                     

                   Probation Officer   
                  with Juvenile  
Serviceôs Northeast Satellite 
Facility. 
   Congratulations on 25             
continual Years of Service to 
Tarrant County! 

 
(Previously served an additional six 

years with the county.)  

https://www.tccu-tx.com/
https://www.tccu-tx.com/











